will occur in Alexandria, and there is also conflicting information on possible mitigation strategies. Although
the diagrams in the EIS show right-hand turn lanes in all four directions at the Sydney Park Road/Euston
Road intersection, the text of "New M5 EIS Vol 2B App G Traffic and Transport” instead indicates that there
will be a "banned right turn from Mitchell Road into Sydney Park Road [because of] the banned right turn
southbound at the Sydney Park Road / Euston Road intersection". The text also indicates that there will be
a "north-bound lane [which] will go as far as Maddox Street, where it becomes a new left-hand turn lane",
but the diagrams do not show this. Not having clarity on which of these two scenarios is planned makes
informed consultation impossible. If these right-hand turns into Sydney Park Road are not permitted, there
will be enormous volumes of traffic on local roads as drivers try to rat run. Likewise, the extra left-hand
turn lane, if it is actually planned, seems destined to drive traffic onto local roads.

Roads, especially tunnels, are expensive, and move relatively few people - pe'rhaps 2,000 vehicles per hour
per lane. This is a fraction of what can be moved by heavy rail, or light rail, or bicycles. Even pedestrians can
move more commuters per lane than can be moved by car.

The EIS business case says that with toll roads, "losses to investors [are typical] due to traffic demand
forecast being overly optimistic. This has led to a situation where it is likely the private sector sponsors will
be unwilling [and the NSW Government is likely to have] to take on all or part of the development and start
up traffic risk". Why does the NSW government think that WestConnex can be profitable when the private
sector does not?

I call for the M5 EIS not to proceed. As a NSW taxpayer, | want better value for money.
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| be== / have not made a reportable political donation. (Circle the option that applies to you. If yes, you
need to attach a Political Disclosures Donation Statement, available from the Department of Planning
website). '

How to lodge your submission:

ONLINE: http://majorprojects.planning.nsw.gov.au/index.pl?action=view job&job id=6788

MAIL: SSI 6788, NSW Department of Planning and Environment, GPO Box 39, Sydney NSW 2001
IN PERSON: deliver it to the main desk of the Department of Planning, Information Office, 23-33 Bridge
Street, Sydney NSW 2000 '

For more details, see http://www.arag.org.au




